
    



 
 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  27th  JUNE  2021 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
Betty Culliney, Sligo & Manchester 

Delia & James Freeley & decd. Gurteen 

Joe Tighe, Aisling Drive, & decd. Of the Tighe family, Main St. 

Kitty & Michael Nolan, Erritt, Castlerea 

Josephine & Walter Healy, Frenchpark 

Tom & Kathleen Folliard, Cooloughra 

Fr. Joe Cooney, Ballyhaunis & Knock 

Nicholas Commons & decd. Aghamore 

Mary Morley, Clagnagh 

Mary Byrne, Main St. & Kitty Byrne, Knock 

Mary Hopkins, Larganboy 

******************************** 

Sunday 10.00am. First Anniversary: Fr. Peter Waldron, Keelogues &  

         formerly Main St. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

All weekday and weekend Masses, 

and the daily rosary at 9.00pm  

continue to be broadcast on parish 

radio 105.2FM and streamed on the 

parish webcam: https://

www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-

patricks-church-ballyhaunis   

 
 

THE  PRIESTS’ SUMMER  COLLECTION will be gratefully accepted this weekend and 

during the coming week.  Envelopes can be returned at any of the daily or weekend Masses, 

or dropped through the letterbox of the Parochial House at any time.  If you wish to set up a 

direct debit the account details are as follows: Ballyhaunis Parish Church, Priests  

Account.  BIC: ULSB IE 2D.  IBAN: IE59 ULSB 9852 7005 520 114.  

The bank account details are printed on the back of the envelopes.  

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm. 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 1.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, 

for updates due to ongoing 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  28th  JUNE  -  4th  JULY  2021 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

28th June– 4th July READERS MINISTERS  OF  THE  EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Fionnuala Nolan, Marion Regan 

Tuesday Christina Concannon Teresa Healy, Helen Freeley 

Wednesday Tommy Caulfield Eileen Jordan, Eileen Lynch 

Friday Willie Broderick Mary Freeley, Mary McGuire 

Saturday 7.30pm. Norrie Dillon Paul Sykes, Joe Byrne  

Sunday 10.00am. Orla Phillips Miriam Judge, Breege Halpin 

Sunday 12.00 Margaret Monaghan Gilmar Neves, Deirdre Browne 

Offertory Collection 

20th June 2021   

€1,245 

Baptisms - February to June 
We welcome into the Faith Community 

Sadie Paige Gill, Carrowkeel 

Shauna Anne Quinn Curran, 6 Hazel Court 

Julianne May Rose O’Reilly, Coogue North 

Munachimso Jayce Ezeokafor Nwafor, Old Convent 

Rían Patrick Griffin, Bargarriff 

Alex John Lyons, Leow 

Cara Leigh Sweeney, Bargarriff 

Patrick Joseph Maughan, 32 Station Rise 

Naoise May Mulrennan, 6 Bracklaghboy Village 

Padraic Heaney, Ballyglass 

RE-OPENING  OF  OUR  CHURCH  FOR  MASSES:  
We ask that Mass-goers continue to observe the guidelines  

regarding physical distancing and hand sanitising in church.  

Please co-operate with the ushers and avoid confrontation. 

You are obliged to wear some form of face covering while in 

church - even if you have received the vaccine. 

Please use the lighters for lighting candles as the hand  

sanitiser is highly flammable. 
 

While the church building and ancillary buildings (toilets and 

sacristy) are sanitised before and after each Mass or ceremony, 

we want to stress that if you manifest any of the symptoms of 

Covid-19, if you have any underlying health issues, or feel that 

you might be endangering your health by entering a church 

building, then we encourage you to continue to join us on parish 

radio 105.2FM or on the parish webcam: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie/webcam 
 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES: Sincere thanks to all who are return-

ing their weekly contributions either by envelope or by direct 

debit.  Envelopes can be returned at any of the daily Masses or 

otherwise can be dropped in the letter box of the Parochial 

House.  If you wish to set up a direct debit, the account details 

are as follows:  Ballyhaunis Parish Church. BIC: ULSB IE 2D   

IBAN:  IE69 ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 
 

ST.  VINCENT  DE  PAUL - Ballyhaunis Conference  

ph:  086-2640969:  The Conference offers help with Back to 

School and College expenses, (contact above phone number or 

write to SVP at Friary House) 
 

LOUGH  DERG  2021: Registration to “Do Lough Derg 

from wherever you are” from 3rd to 5th July is now open. 

 The Prior, Fr La Flynn, will do the Three Day Pilgrimage on the 

Island during these days. To offer a live link by webcam in sup-

port of those who will choose to do the pilgrimage wherever they 

are, some of the Lough Derg staff will do the pilgrimage in St. 

Mary’s Church in Pettigo.  To register or for further information 

please email:  info@loughderg.org, telephone 071 9861518. 

www.loughderg.org  
  

BALLYHAUNIS  TOWN  FC - Soccer for Girls (9 - 12 

years old):  Saturday 3rd July to Saturday 7th August, 11.00am 

- 12 noon at Station Rise. Six week programme - all participants 

receive a free t-shirt.  Contact Tracy, 087-4479227. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS  TIDY  TOWNS:  The Tidy Towns Commit-

tee is currently preparing the entry form for this year’s National 

Tidy Towns Competition.  Adjudication will take place remotely 

this year due to Covid-19 restrictions, so the town will be judged 

on the basis of the material submitted with the entry form, e.g. 

photos, information, etc.  The Tidy Towns Committee asks that a 

special effort be made to have the town looking its best over the 

next couple of weeks - the entry has to be submitted by 2nd July. 
 

KNOCK  MARKET @ Pope Francis Plaza takes place on Sun-

day, 27th June from 10.00am. to 2.00pm. Adjacent to Knock 

Shrine, wheelchair accessible, car park and toilet facilities close 

by.  Market @ the Plaza will become a monthly event and will 

take place on the last Sunday of each month. Contact Leonie @ 

086-8486924. E-mail: leoniekilroy@gmail.com  

Follow our Facebook page @ Knock Market & Events  

 

PILGRIMAGE  TO  CROAGH  PATRICK 

• For this year only, the Reek Pilgrimage is to be extended to 

four days per week for the month of July. 

• On Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays, the Sacrament of  

     Confession/Reconciliation will be available on the summit 

    at 11:00am; Mass to be celebrated at 12:00pm 

• Saturday’s Mass will be celebrated at 10:00am;  

     Confessions at 11:00am. 

• The Masses will be limited to the numbers permitted for 

outdoor gatherings at that particular time, which currently 

apply to 100 people up to 4 July and 200 people from 5 

July. 

• The Reek Pilgrimage normally takes place on the last  

    Sunday in July, however the indulgence for the pilgrimage 

    extends throughout the summer months up to the end of 

    September. 

• This is the first time in the history of the pilgrimage that 

such an extended pilgrimage programme is offered in order 

to facilitate those wishing to fulfill the obligations of the 

pilgrimage on the mountain. 

• Details of how to fulfill the spiritual requirements of the  

     pilgrimage are available on www.westportparish.ie and on  

     signage in the carpark at the start of the ascent.  

•  Pilgrims are asked to plan their trip to Croagh Patrick as 

early as possible and keep in mind that mid-week is tradi-

tionally a quieter time to climb. 

• Please remember that pilgrimage is a journey with others 

and an opportunity for respect and support. 

• Each days pilgrimage is weather dependent and may have 

to change at short notice. 

• Pilgrims are asked to park in a careful manner and should 

not cause obstruction. 

• Please respect the local community and the environs. 

• Please be familiar with the ‘Leave No Trace’ policy on the 

mountain. 

• It is a difficult climb please be prepared. 

• Please familiarise yourself with advice 

on www.westportparish.ie, www.mayomountainrescue.ie, 

and www.mountaineering.ie as well as checking the weath-

er on www.met.ie 

• Please remember that all Covid-19 guidelines and precau-

tions followed on the ground must also be followed on the 

mountain. 

• Fr Stephen and Fr Fergal Cunnane PP Dunmore, will cele-

brate Mass and  be available for Confessions on the summit 

on Thursday next, July 1st.  
 

CANON  COONEY  REMEMBRANCE  CARDS:  Canon 

Joe Cooney was Parish Priest of Ballyhaunis from 1993 to 2011. 

He died on March 20th. 2020. The parish has produced a book-

mark card in his memory.  A limited number of these cards are 

available in the church porch.  Please feel free to take one.  
 

BRACKLOON/SPADDAGH  GROUP  WATER  SCHEME 
Due to essential maintenance the water supply will be off on 

Tuesday next, 29th and Wednesday 30th June from 9.00am. to 

6.00pm. intermittently during both days.  Apologies for any in-

convenience caused. 

mailto:info@loughderg.org
http://www.loughderg.org/
mailto:leoniekilroy@gmail.com
http://www.westportparish.ie/

